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[bookmark: _GoBack]Glory to God whose power, working in us and through us, can do infinitely more than we can ask or imagine. Glory to God from generation to generation in the church and in Christ Jesus forever. Amen.
Every Sunday is a party, a feast, a feast of the Resurrection, but this Sunday is an even greater feast, because we get to celebrate what we as a parish did to make our world a better place over the course of the past year. This Sunday, our Annual Meeting Sunday is all about rejoicing and remembering how God’s power has worked in us and through us. 
What we have done is how we live what we prayed this morning “Give us grace, O Lord, to answer readily the call of our Savior Jesus Christ” – that call is to love as he loved. Loving acts are tangible ways we “proclaim to all people the Good News of his salvation.”
I am going to share a couple of them with you, so we can put our annual meeting in the proper prospective. We need this prospective because we can get lost when talking about money and budgets. Money and budgets are not the important stuff. Ministry, doing the work God sets before us, that is what is important.
In early October, a storm damaged the roof of King’s Harvest Shelter in Davenport and they had to close to complete repairs. In desperation, the residents tried to get into the shelter run by Humility of Mary, but they did not have sufficient space.  As a result a lot of people were forced to live on the streets. 

These desperate people prayed help, we heard their prayers. We gave Humility of Mary blankets to pass out to the affected people. As best we could, we helped keep the poor warm. That is the good news being shared in a tangible way. 

Recently we supplied Humility of Mary with hats and gloves and long underwear to help keep people, who primarily live outside, a little warmer. 

Several months ago, a family of three walked into our lobby seeking help. The parents suffered from chronic severe medical conditions created by where they had worked. The father had been a miner and had lung disease. The mother had worked in a dry cleaning facility and suffered from a reaction to chemical exposure. Both could no longer work, so they tried as best they could to get by on social security, but it wasn’t enough to cover all their expenses, so they came to All Saints asking for money to buy food. 

I make it a habit not to give out money, but I do give or buy the food for distressed family needs. They made me a list – bread, milk, soup, peanut butter and the like. All the essentials.

Their little girl asked for strawberries. The mother sharply replied “we can’t afford strawberries.” Mom had evidently said this line many times before and was evidently exasperated. 

We went right around the corner to Hy Vee and I bought the groceries, and I bought strawberries to make a poor little girl happy for a moment. Those strawberries were that little girl’s feast. Our Allemeier Angel Fund paid for those groceries. 

These are just two examples of how we helped make our world a better place locally. But we are committed to share the good news beyond our community.

So how does a woman escape being trafficked for sex? Prostitutes are virtually slaves, but they can be freed. The Diocese of Chicago has begun an initiative to open Magdalene House, a program modeled after Thistle Farms, featured on “CNN Heroes” program. This will be a residential program to help women escape from the world of sex trafficking and integrate into society. They will get a variety of treatments and learn job skills and they will be transformed. We are helping with funding for Magdalene House. That is how we look beyond our community.

We also reach out to the world. For us going to the tap and getting a glass of cool, clean water to drink is a norm, but in a lot of the world that isn’t the case. People, primarily women and children, in other parts of the world walk a long way, in some cases miles, to get untreated, dirty water. They drink it, they cook with it, they clean with it. As a community we reach out to help solve this problem too. 

Our Episcopal Church Women contributed to both Magdalene House and Wells 4 Wellness. The funds for both these initiative came from their annual bazaar, where we bought goodies to eat or small items to decorate our homes. We enjoyed those items and we helped people’s lives be transformed.  

And we do lots more through our ministries All Saints. These are the things we should celebrate. These are the way we bring God’s healing, hope-filled spirit into the world. 

In your way each of you are part of all of this. With the contributions you give, with the canned goods you donate, and with the prayers you offer. 

We all know that God’s power, working in us and through us, does infinitely more than we can ask or imagine, and we are doing our part to make our world a better place. Amen. 
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